8 June 2021

The Resident
Shoreline Drive and Gauthorpe Street
Rhodes NSW 2138

Dear Resident,

Construction of raised crossing for pedestrians and cyclists — intersection of Shoreline Drive and Gauthorpe Street, Rhodes

As part of the City of Canada Bay's commitment to improving our infrastructure assets, I am pleased to confirm that we are planning to construct a raised pedestrian/cyclist crossing at the intersection of Shoreline Drive and Gauthorpe Street, Rhodes.

These works will lift the visual appearance of the road reserve and increase safety for all members of the community crossing at the intersection.

These works will cost approximately \$150,000 and are expected to begin in July 2021. The construction will take approximately six weeks, subject to COVID-19 restrictions and weather conditions. Residents will be notified by Council's contractor prior to the commencement of works.

To minimise disruption to traffic and pedestrian movements in the area, the works are anticipated to be constructed in stages.

For more information please refer to the attached fact sheet.

Please contact our Coordinator, Infrastructure Planning, Mohamed Aliyar, on 9911 6366 for any enquiries or additional information.

Yours sincerely,

Mayor Angelo Tsirekas

Lyelo sirehan

City of Canada Bay

T 02 9911 6555 E council@canadabay.nsw.gov.au www.canadabay.nsw.gov.au Canada Bay Civic Centre 1A Marlborough Street, Drummoyne 2047

Locked Bag 1470, Drummoyne 1470 ABN 79 130 029 350

## **FACT SHEET**

PEDESTRIAN/CYCLIST CROSSING ALONG SHORELINE DRIVE, RHODES

## What works will be undertaken?

As part of the City of Canada Bay's commitment in continuing to improve our infrastructure assets, we are planning to construct a raised pedestrian/cyclist crossing at the intersection of Shoreline Drive and Gauthorpe Street, Rhodes. The works involve installing a new raised threshold, pram ramps, multi-function lighting, RMS approved fencing and a raised garden bed.

The crossing has been identified as part of the Rhodes station public domain works. The works will increase safety for all members of the community crossing at the intersection.

Works are expected to begin in July 2021 and will last approximately six weeks, subject to COVID-19 restrictions and weather conditions.

Please refer overleaf for the location map.

## How will these works impact me?

Access to Shoreline Drive and associated driveways may be restricted or unavailable for short periods of time. In addition, residents may experience construction noise during the day.

The site will be secured with appropriate fencing prior to commencement. Work is anticipated to be carried out in the following sequence:

- Trench and install electrical conduits and multi-function poles
- Remove existing kerb and gutter on the east and west side
- Construct new kerb and gutter on the east and west side
- Construct two new pram ramps
- Construct shared path crossing
- Install pedestrian fencing
- Install garden bed
- All sign post and line marking reinstated according to RMS specifications within the extents of works.

Residents will be notified by Council's contractor prior to the commencement of works. This will include the name of the contact person on-site for specific issues relating to the work.

## Who can I contact?

For more information regarding these works, please contact Council's Coordinator of Infrastructure Planning, Mohamed Aliyar via:

Phone: 9911 6366

Email: council@canadabay.nsw.gov.au



